
From:
To: -- City Council; -- City Clerk
Subject: Hal Bohner, Lizzie Wallack, Ron Chestnut appointment to GPAC
Date: Monday, February 6, 2023 8:43:48 AM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
Dear City Council,

Please appoint the following strongly committed citizens to GPAC:

1. Hal Bohner
2. John Hanania
3. Lizzie Wallack
4. Ron Chestnut
5. Sue Kirks

We need GPAC members who have shown they care about our community and demonstrated
it with action. These individuals have the strongest set of expertise and commitment. 

Citizens are who the General Plan belongs to. We are paying for it. Citizens want our
representatives to keep GPAC strong by appointing the demonstrated best people.

Thank you,
Taryn




